

**SEAZNA MEETING MINUTES**  
**Southeast Arizona Area Service Committee of Narcotics Anonymous**

**June 9th, 2024**

1. Call to **order** and begin with Serenity Prayer at 2:00 PM by Joe K.
2. **Service prayer** read by: Angela N.
3. **Statement of purpose** read by: Don
4. **12 Concepts** read by: Liz P.
5. **Amend and approve** last month's Meeting **MINUTES**? Approved
6. **Amend and approve** this month's Meeting **AGENDA**? Approved
7. **Welcome new GSR's** - If you are a new GSR or ALT GSR, please introduce yourself now so we can get to know you better. Please sign in on the sheet with our Secretary. If you are attending virtually, please email your contact information (Homegroup, your name, phone number & email address) to [seaznasecretary@gmail.com](mailto:seaznasecretary@gmail.com)  
James G. - Not High Noon GSR - [jgreg520@icloud.com](mailto:jgreg520@icloud.com)  
Jeremiah B. - Brothers in Recovery GSR - [jeremiahbarnett1982@gmail.com](mailto:jeremiahbarnett1982@gmail.com)  
Brandye F. - Keep it Green alt. GSR - [bdfasya@gmail.com](mailto:bdfasya@gmail.com)
8. **Treasurer's Report:** Current financial position/report – see attached for written report.  
Opening Balance- **\$14,747.26**      Total Expenses- **\$1880.82**  
Income- **\$317**      Bank Balance- **\$6,933.44**  

Bank Balance (not including reserve.)- **N/A**

The email address for Zelle to new account is [Seaznaarea@gmail.com](mailto:Seaznaarea@gmail.com)
9. **Announcements:** Q&A, Open Forum (topics for discussion, concerns, questions):
  - Recovery & Relapse moved locations (Unitarian Church of Tucson) Every Thursday 6:30 pm- 7:30 pm
  - Spanish speaking meeting! (Sundays:12-1 pm @ 101 w irvington road building 9)
  - New T-shirts for mini-convention are available
  - Prisons need help please contact Wayne if interested in attending meetings in prison.
  - Looking for a new secretary for area.
10. **Executive Committee Reports** *Please send electronically to [seaznasecretary@gmail.com](mailto:seaznasecretary@gmail.com)*
  - A. **Chair Report** - Joe K. - Present  Absent 
    - Looking for a new area secretary. So if anybody would like to step up, even temporary please come to our next area meeting.
    - Area guidelines were sent out with minutes and are also posted on NA Tucson.org
  - B. **Vice Chair Report** - Eric B.- Present  Absent
  - C. **RCM Report** - bodhi - Present  Absent
  - D. **ALT RCM** – Shawn - Present  Absent
  - E. **Secretary Report** - OPEN - Present  Absent   
*(Please send any updates for GSR's to [seaznacsecretary@gmail.com](mailto:seaznacsecretary@gmail.com))*
  - F. **BOD Update / Opportunity to submit requests/questions** Present  Absent
11. **Subcommittee reports:**
  - A. **Activities** – Laura B. - Present  Absent 

Good Day Folks,  
Activities is alive and well. We had an amazing turnout for The Sponsorship Speaker Jam. We were given \$400 for seed and will be making a donation of \$344. Probably the best turn around ever. Thank you for all of your support. On to the good stuff. We are facing record temps this summer, so we are gonna keep it simple. For the next 3 months, we will be hosting 3 fabulous pool parties. Thanks to Justin S. These events will be at Aquabear swim club. At this point, this months party will be a joint event with SEAZNAC to assist with fund raising for next year's convention. We may be throwing in a possible bowling or roller skating evening event. More will be revealed.

In loving service,  
Laura B.

B. **Literature** – Raul R. - Present X Absent

**Beginning Inventory - Sales - \$5400.21**

**H&I Cost Credits -N/A Purchase Costs- \$794.00 PR cost credits- N/A**

C. **H&I** – Angela N. - Present X Absent

H&I Met with 16 members and 1 new member

Currently servicing 12 meetings

H&I recently participated in the PR event and held our logo contest for our H&I t-shirt fundraiser and selected a winner. Reminder, the t-shirt fundraiser is to get basic texts/literature into prisons.

We are in current need of a ARC Panel Coordinator as they lifted their suspension of H&I meetings. Saturdays@11

Amity is still looking to start a meeting for the women (Tuesday@7pm with the exception of the 2nd week due to inhouse meetings) Please see Kurt B or I if you are interested.

Also as my time will be up here shortly (August/September, so I need to announce that the vice chair position will be open and I will start handing things over to Gary. In the spirit of rotation!

H&I will be having orientation every 2nd sunday at 11:30 before H&I for new and interested members. H&I meets the 2nd Sunday of the month at 12 at Streams in the Desert. You need 6 months clean to share your story/1 year to take a meeting in the facility.

D. **Public Relation** - Wayne S. - Present X Absent

Public Relations/Public Information Report for May 2024

EVENTS

-Assisting WSLD (Western Service-Learning Days in October). Needing one or two members from each group to be of service. Several tasks in which to be of service, which is what we do.

-Planning on getting Bus Shelters for August-October? for when Tucson and Southern Arizona will be hosting the Western Service-Learning Days event. Approximately cost when purchased was < \$1000. Looking for volunteers to help with this task?

Now,

From the Chair:

We need an Outreach Chair, preferably two years clean, but someone can be trained.

My time will end in the fall, and Someone can better understand the Duties of the Outreach Chair.

>5/11

**Tucson Palooza-** Reid Park- 250+ contacts

resources for the community on Mental Health Awareness

> 6/1

**Public Relations, Activities, H&I BBQ**

Ft Lowell Park

approximately 80 people attended

Cost was \$180. Donated was a little over \$140.

6/7

**Goodwill - Impact for youths**

2990 w. Ina

4 Members attended.

Talks are in the process of starting a meeting, and it will be discussed with H&I. They are requesting Thursday afternoons. So, will we be looking for a volunteer to spearhead this?

The Judicial Committe visited Seven places for the drop offs on the "paper Route."

One of the places visited was the Juvenile Court House on Ajo. They had inquired about having a meeting at their location, for the ones needing guidance. Wayne had attended the men's session to observe. There are a Women, Men, and family sessions that are held on Wednesdays. So, this is in discussions if NA could join.

There are new meeting lists. They are in groups of 10. take one per group on your literature order form, ONLY! This is to keep track of how many should be ordered. If you need more you can copy from the website, or more can be ordered. Just remember that The PR Committee will be printing meeting lists - quarterly.

Thanks for letting me try to be of service!

Wayne S. Public Relations/Public Information

E. **MLB** – Anthony G. - Present X Absent

Anthony's last meeting at area as his term for MLB chair is over. Shay will be stepping up for next year.

Always looking for volunteers and as of right now almost all positions are open for the committee for next year.

Possibly looking for late June or July for next MLB date.

F. **SEAZNAC** – Henry D. - Present X Absent

Good day NA!

Our mini SEAZNAC will be held August 17, 2024 @ Hilton East. Special speakers, workshops, dinner and BINGO! at the hotel Saturday night. We will be having fundraising events for that weekend up until then, including special merch. Flyers will be out soon so keep an eye on the SEAZNAC website! At the mini con, we will be starting registrations for the SEAZNAC 8, 2025 Convention.

We have limited seating, so please register soon as you see the info! The dinner banquet will also be on a first come basis. And yes, there will be registrations available for newer members who do not have funds. All this info will be filled in next month. Seats are starting to fill up and we need to keep the momentum going!

Our current balance is a third of the way to our goal. We need to let everyone know, if you want to have a convention next year, please support this year's Mini Con. We have t-shirts on order and are getting more merch for this event! We are co-hosting some events with Activities committee, so we don't overlap events. Please come out and support!!

The pricing is specific for this Mini Convention since there will be a limit in this hotel for fire regulations. We have approx. 400 seats and some of them will be free for newcomers. All this is on the website. THANKYOU Bernie and the other web-people for getting this all available on the site.

For basic registration and entry = \$25.

If you want to go to the banquet = \$60 includes your all-day registration.

You MUST register to attend any part of this function!

Please come out and support us cause this is where we collect donations to make the convention happen!

Yours in Fellowship,

Henry D,

SEAZNAC VIII++, Chair

G. **WSLD** - Craig H. - Present X Absent

Greetings all,

WSLD 38

Unity of Service

Our committee met on June 4th, 2024. The committee discussed topics on Treasurer, Public information, Programming, Registration, Merchandise, and square website.

Steve reported our Treasury balance is \$9395.80.

Public Information and merchandise are on fire with Patrick J. leading the front.

The Committee is working hard to put together our next order of merchandise with the new alt. Logo.

The Cactus T-shirts are all sold out. The new logo t-shirts and preorder windbreakers will be available soon. The new t-shirts will be better

quality and in a few colors. They will be \$25.  
 A program workgroup has been formed and has been working diligently on a full itinerary schedule of the event. The next program meeting will meet Tuesday June 18th at 6:30pm online. I'm excited about the professional's day with Joe and Desiree, which is really coming together nicely and yoga Saturday morning with Megan.  
 Lindsey reported 44 registrations and Box lunches up on the website for the working luncheon with the regional delegates.  
 Registration goes up to \$40 on July 15th, so please register early.  
 We updated our timeline with some more items. If you would like to be of service let myself or a member of the ad hoc committee know so that we may get you connected.  
 As we near the last leg of planning for this event, I wanted to thank Robin our Secretary and bohdi our tech. The whole committee including Don B, Gary O, and a special thank you to the PR committee, local members of this Area, you the groups, and the upcoming presenters from all over for supporting this thing. I believe this is going to be a terrific event.  
 I've attached the tentative programming for the event and the logos.  
 WSLD xxxviii is October 17th through the 20th.  
 Preregistration \$35, Goes up to \$40 July 15th.  
 Hotel rooms are \$140/ night including breakfast.  
 Thank you for letting me be of service,  
 Craig H.

12. **Open Forum:** (PLEASE SUBMIT Idea Requests for discussion & voting during New Business)

**N.A. Southeastern Arizona ASC Idea Request Form**

Maker: Peter Stone Date: 6/9/2024

Idea Request: For Elections specified when guidelines state that for positions out Area Service Committee - sub committee chair and members of Executive Committee stated as being "present" include via Zoom participants and physically present.

Intent: To acknowledge participants who are participating out Area Sub-c. Committees

Consensus: \_\_\_\_\_ No Consensus Quorum: Y / N Aye: \_\_\_ Nay: \_\_\_ Abstain: \_\_\_ Pass / Fail

ASC Action: \_\_\_\_\_ Guideline Change: \_\_\_\_\_ Executive Committee Action: \_\_\_\_\_ Other: \_\_\_\_\_

13. **Roll Call:** Last month  35  active groups

ACTIVE - at this time	34
PRESENT - from active groups on record	23
QUORUM - based on active groups on record (51% of active)	67%
Met quorum to proceed?	yes

14. **Old Business:**

**-IDR to be voted on:**

For elections specified in guidelines.

State that for positions at ASC (subcommittee chairs and members of Executive Committee) as being “present” include via zoom participants.

**Intent:** To acknowledge participants who are participating via zoom

-Also need to approve H&I guidelines and ASC guidelines. We will wait for ASC guidelines until next month after current IDR is voted on.

15. **New Business:**

**CLOSING PRAYER at: 3:50 pm by Joe K.**

**NEXT ASC MEETING: July 14th @ 2PM**

**HYBRID ONLINE - Zoom ID: 871 9301 3840 Password: service**

**GSR RECAP**

**ANNOUNCEMENTS**

**\*\*\*PLEASE CHECK WITH YOUR HOMEGROUP IF THEY ALLOW PETS OR NOT\*\***

Not High Noon will be running a second meeting on Tuesdays at Streams at the Desert from 12:15P-1:15P, please come and support.

Our area is really asking people to show up. The events like MLB, SEAZNAC, and Activities need support. We need people to show up to events and donate. If we don't show up, we cannot continue to put on these amazing events. Please remind people at your home group that it is important to support the thing that was so freely given to us!

\*\*\*\*\*Registration is open for WSLD (western Service Learning Days)! If you are looking for more information on how to be of service or how important service is to NA, please attend! Pre-registration is now open for \$35.00. You can register on WSLD.org or NATucson.org. Offsite fun in recovery events will include Old Tucson Studios-thurs, bowling-Fri, in house karaoke and dance-sat, desert museum-monday. If you cannot attend and are looking for other ways to support WSLD, there are pre-order hoodies and a new round of t-shirts available! WSLD is also looking for people to be of service. If you are interested, please reach out to Wayne or Craig.

Outreach needs a chairperson! Outreach is a great way to get our information out there to addicts who may still be suffering. Let's give away what was so freely given to us!

H&I ALWAYS could use support! If you are interested- H&I meets every second Sunday of the month before area. (REMINDER: H&I WILL BE MEETING IN SIERRA VISTA PRIOR TO AREA NEXT MONTH). Clean time requirements

are 6 months clean to share your story, 1 year clean to take a meeting in. If you are interested in sharing your story, please contact Angela N.

If you don't have a lot of clean time and are looking to be of service, Activities is always looking for more people to be of service. If you are interested, Activities meets the 1st and 3rd Sunday of every month at 1:30PM at 2610 N Stone Ave.

The Women's Growing Together Spiritual Retreat is looking for a subcommittee chairperson! Open Chairwomen positions are:

Activities,

Arts & Graphics,

Food,

Fundraising,

Hospitality & Volunteers,

Merchandise,

Programming,

and Registration!

If you have NA service experience and are interested, please attend the next committee meeting on Tuesday, May 14th at 6pm- 380 E 3rd st Tucson, AZ. You can also contact Marquie or Wendy for more information!

-Recovery & Relapse moved locations (Unitarian Church of Tucson) Every Thursday 6:30 pm- 7:30 pm

-Spanish speaking meeting! (Sundays:12-1 pm @ 101 w irvington road building 9)

-New T-shirts for mini-convention are available

-Prisons need help please contact Wayne if interested in attending meetings in prison.

-We are looking for a new secretary for area

-Also looking for new phone line chair